This note is in response Mr. Nitin Desai’s invitation to comment.  Stakeholders are asked to identify public policy issues for discussion at the first meeting of the IGF - providing the top three choices and giving a short explanation on the reasons for these choices.

Government of Canada response
March 31, 2006

In accordance with the contributions made by Canada throughout the WSIS process, and subsequent submissions to the IGF consultations, Canada wants to emphasize our view that the IGF can best play a positive role by maintaining a sharp focus on capacity-building.  Only by focusing on capacity building can the IGF foster the ability of all stakeholders, from all countries, to take on the role of informed participants in existing Internet governance organizations and discussions.  

Canada views issues related to stability, trust and confidence to be very appropriate for the first discussions within the IGF, as they significantly impact the sustainability, robustness, security, stability and development of the Internet.  To ensure that the IGF responds to the needs identified by stakeholders, Canada encourages developing-country stakeholders to prioritize those issues which are of most importance to them in terms of strengthening their capacities nationally or internationally.  

